## Gilgandra Public School Honesty & Courtesy



Principal Patricia Howard P.O Box 19
Gilgandra NSW 2827
Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Telephone: (02) 6847-2043 Fax: (02) 6847-2304

## Dear Parents,

We welcome you and your children to Year 1 Rubies for the year 2019! We have a lot planned for the year. I am looking forward to getting to know and understand the personalities of all students in the Rubies to teach them as best I can.

Homework and home readers will be coming home in weeks 2 and 3 and any support you can provide your child at home reinforces the importance of school and learning.

Each day students start the day with 'Crunch & Sip' and are able to eat a fresh vegetable or piece of fruit. We encourage all students to bring this each day and stress the importance of each child bringing a water bottle and hat to school in this warm weather.

The Year 1 Rubies will have Library on Tuesday, Science on Wednesday, and Sport and Assembly on Fridays.

I welcome your input about your child, and the best time to catch me for this is straight after school. Alternatively, you can phone the school to arrange a more convenient time to meet. If you are willing and able to **consistently** help within the classroom, please let me know as the extra help is invaluable.

Cassie Root (Classroom Teacher)

